38.

Approve deviations to the standard contract language for RFP-4185-
03/JVP ~ Term Contract for Library System Copier/Printing
Management, with Lanier Worldwide, Inc., Orlando (Contract
Language Change).

On May 25, 2003, the Board of County Commissioners approved the
project for the library copier system copiers and printing management at
various libraries throughout the County and awarded the contract to Lanier
Worldwide, Inc. Orlando.

During contract negotiations, Lanier Worldwide, Inc. requested modification
to Section 9 of the Agreement — “Termination”. The company is requesting
the elimination of the “termination for convenience” clause from the
contract. The agreement will contain language related to the “termination
for cause” clause including failure to perform and for non-appropriation of
funds.

The proposed language deviates from the standard contract terms and
Library and Leisure Services and Fiscal Services/Purchasing and Contracts
Division recommend the Board to approve the changes to the Agreement.
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